THIS IS A DECISION PAPER:

DATE:
September 18, 2008 

TO:

Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston

SUBJECT:
Reimburse Central Hardin High School Band 

Activity Fund for Mobil Unit.
ISSUE:  

Move a mobile trailer unit that is currently being used by Central Hardin High School Band Program to the Hardin County School Child Nutrition Program and reimburse Central Hardin High School Band Activity Fund the estimated $800 scrap iron value for the unit.

FACTS:  

Central Hardin High School Band Program has a mobile storage unit they have been using to transport equipment to performances other than those held at Central Hardin.  This unit was purchased by the band booster organization for approximately $2,000 and was donated to the district specifically for the band to use.  The band no longer needs this unit because they have a better mobile unit that has been donated to the district.  This unit is currently appraised at approximately $800 in scrape metal value.  

 The Hardin County Child Nutrition program is currently renting two mobile trailer units at a cost of $100 per month for each unit.  The Director of Child Nutrition has inspected the mobile trailer and has expressed a desire to move this unit to her site for use.  The CHHS Band program has a truck that will be used by our transportation department to move the unit from Central Hardin to the Child Nutrition Site.  

The principal of Central Hardin has requested the Central Hardin Band Activity Fund be reimbursed the value of the unit by $800.  This money will come from the General Fund.  

When the Child Nutrition Program no longer needs this mobile unit, the Board can then declare it as surplus and auction it off by sealed bid.  Proceeds from the sale of the unit will be deposited back into the General Funds.  Additionally, moving this unit to the Child Nutrition Program will begin an immediate savings to the district by a $100 monthly rental fee on an existing mobile storage.  The amount of savings to the district will be determined by the length of time the unit is used by Child Nutrition.  The minimal amount of time expected for use is seven months.  

RECOMMENDATION:  

I recommend the Hardin County Board of Education reimburse Central Hardin High School Band Activity Fund $800 from the General Fund for a mobile unit that will be utilized by the HCS Child Nutrition Program.   When this unit is eventually declared as surplus, the money received for this unit will be deposited back into the General Fund.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education reimburse Central Hardin High School Band Activity Fund $800 from the General Fund for a mobile unit that will be utilized by the HCS Child Nutrition Program.   When this unit is declared as surplus, the proceeds will reimburse the General Fund.

